TETBURY PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL 

AGENDA 

Meeting held on Tuesday 10 November 2011 

The Meeting began with prayer 

1.  Present:- Alan BAILEY; Pam BIRD; Diana CHALLIS;  Lorna DALLIMORE; 

Keith ESSAM; David EVANS; Richard GLANVILLE; Alison HESKETH;  

Revd. Lesley HEWISH; Brian KIMBER;  Kevin PAINTER; John SHARP; Ian THOMAS; 

Sue THOMAS; Don STEVENS; Revd. Canon John WRIGHT

Apologies:-  Jonathan ADKINS; Peter HODGSON

Absent:- Elizabeth HARRISON; Mike Van-SLOOTS

2. Minutes of meeting of 13 September 2011 

· Corrections were made regarding attendance. The Minutes were then agreed unanimously and signed as a true record by Canon Wright

3. Matters arising 

· Youth Worker – Progress continues to be made in that 1 firm application and an expression of interest have been received. Interviews will take place in due time.

                                   

          





          ACTION: Rector

· Area for Created Remains: Faculty Application – The Faculty has been granted with NO conditions attached to it. Sue Thomas has been asked (and has agreed) to take on the project: in this capacity, she will talk to the blacksmith about the planned gate, to “Tetbury in Bloom” about the box hedging & to others about the Cotswold stone troughs.










              ACTION: Sue Thomas








· John Donne Play – The play went ahead & was described as “excellent”. However, in view of the brevity (it only lasted 1 hour), ticket prices were reduced to £8 (from £10).

· Parking Charges – CDC have withdrawn their plans for Sunday parking charges to be levied in Tetbury. 

· St Saviour’s Churchyard – Canon Wright was recently interviewed by The Wilts & Glos Standard; correspondence followed their report – which may move things on substantially! In short, the Churchyard is used by many people, not only those visiting graves. Tetbury Town Council has discussed the problem of shortage of burial space; local landowners are to be invited to meet for discussion. Confusion remains – in the public view, at any rate, about ownership. T.A.C.T. offers its full support.

     


         




         ACTION: Rector & Kevin Painter 

· Theft of Lead – The stolen (lead) down-pipes have been temporarily replaced with plastic ones. The Fabric Committee is investigating treated aluminum ones – as recommended by the Diocese & English Heritage. Thanks were passed on from the PCC, to all involved, for the work they have undertaken.


The metal sheeting on the roofs of the Ambulatories have been treated with SmartWater; 
other 
parts of the building may also need to be treated. This is being investigated.










     ACTION: Fabric Committee 

· Painting – Following inconclusive advice by Pippa Jefferies, the Conservator, a lengthy discussion ensued. The cost of conservation would be approx £8,000 and the current value is a similar amount (NB The painting is a copy of a Raphael painting, has been dated to be from a period prior to 1603, has been in this Church since 1796, but there are no records of either its provenance or its artist). After further thoughts about keeping or selling the painting, it was agreed that the PCC should assess its financial planning for 2011 – 2013 before a decision is finally made.

· Internet Service Provider – following many months of poor service, causing untold difficulties, the ISP will shortly be changed and a new email address for the Parish Office will be circulated as soon as possible. 

4. Correspondence 

· Appointment of Governors – Kevin Walker (Feoffees) and Anne Glanville (St Marys') have both been appointed as Governors of St Mary's C of E Primary School

· Union of Deaneries of Cirencester & Fairford – Both Deaneries are in favour of uniting; the new Deanery will be known as “The Deanery of Cirencester”. Alan Bailey proposed, Sue Thomas seconded a resolution that the Tetbury PCC, within the Benefice of Tetbury, Beverston, Long Newton & Shipton Moyne consents to the proposal for the union of the Deaneries of Cirencester and Fairford. The PCC unanimously accepted this  resolution. 






 




       ACTION: Lorna Dallimore

· Legacy - The Rector has been informed that the late Peter Zweck left £2,500 to St Marys'. No conditions were attached to this legacy thus Sue Thomas proposed, Keith Essam seconded, that the monies be added to the East Window appeal. The PCC unanimously accepted this proposal.

5. Treasurer’s Report 

· Parish Share Offer – After the Diocesan decision to increase the request to Parishes by less than 3%, David Evans proposed, Kevin Painter seconded, that Tetbury PCC should increase its Parish Share by 3% only. The PCC unanimously accepted this proposal.

· Treasurer’s report - “we are holding our own, financially”! The current balance, for the period Jan 2011 to November 2011, stands at £36,109 before the Parish Share is paid. There has been a slight increase in voluntary income.

6. East Window Repair and Appeal

· Chavenage Dinner – The event was a huge success. Canon Wright will write to thank: the Lowsley-Williams family for their generosity in allowing the venue to be used at no cost, to Margo Smith for her organisation and to Charles Whittaker for the catering.

                                        

          




          ACTION: Rector

· The balance in the Appeal fund stands at approx £25,000, after the Gift Aid sum of approx £1300 has been received. Alison Hesketh proposed, Keith Essam seconded, that – under the Project Management of Alan Bailey – quotes for the restoration of all the stained glass windows should be sought and that work should be started as soon as possible on the East Window. The PCC unanimously accepted this proposal.

                                                             





  ACTION: Alan Bailey

7. Rector's Items 

· Marriage Act Direction – Canon Wright has learned that a directive from the Bishop is needed for a person, resident of one parish in the Benefice, to be married in another Church of the Benefice. Sue Thomas proposed, Kevin Painter seconded, that a Marriage Act Direction should be sought from the Bishop. The PCC unanimously accepted this proposal.




    
      

     




          ACTION: Rector

· Annual Return – Ian Thomas has found out, from the Charities Commission, that the  PCC is responsible for checking that its members are legally entitled to be Trustees. After discussion, it was agreed that immediately after every APCM, each member of the new PCC should sign such a declaration.

      


       


          ACTION: Rector

· Pew Heaters – Further tests are still required. A report will be made at the next PCC meeting.






          

   ACTION: Ian Thomas

· The Cross – Tim Jeffreys has requoted, following amendments to the original request. The new quote is £2950, but work cannot start until a Faculty has been received. Diana Challis proposed, Ian Thomas seconded, that this PCC wishes to apply for a Faculty to have a Cross made, according to the specifications of Tim Jeffreys, to be erected on the South East wall of the Chancel. The PCC unanimously accepted this proposal.







       
   
       



          ACTION: Rector

· Fees 2012 – the basic fees for weddings and funerals should remain the same, however the PCC recommended that, wef 01.01.12, Jonathan Adkins should be paid £80 for weddings and that heating costs, at weddings and funerals, should be £75. As far as the Music Festival is concerned, the original cost of £1,000 pa for 3 years has now come to an end. It was suggested that this be renewed at £2,500 pa for 3 years. 




           ACTION: Rector  

· 2nd Sunday Charity Collections – further suggestions were made:


January 2012 = Open Door, Stroud (Joan Stening to be asked to lead this)


February = Kenyan Girl Guides Association, for the Kibera Girls Centre (Diana Challis)


March = Water Aid (Judith Bailey)

8. Reports from Committees

· Finance & Stewardship Committee – document attached to Agenda.

Alan Bailey also explained the “Time to Sow” Diocesan legacy package which has received. The Stewardship Committee needs to create a legacy policy, but which should include some flexibility. A Legacy Campaign could be launched at the next APCM.





               


        




         ACTION: Stewardship Committee

· Social Committee – a document was circulated, regarding HM The Queen's Diamond Jubilee. 

· Fabric Committee – have not had a formal meeting but members meet frequently in Church on an ad hoc basis. After recent exploratory work on the roof of the Ambulatories, a request was made for the purchase of a new, safer ladder costing approx £165. The PCC unanimously agreed to this request. 


The audio system review has shown “the way” forward – after minor adjustments, it is 
anticipated that improvements to quality of sound will be noticed. It was stated that “boom” 
microphones may prove to be more effective that those currently in use.

· Pastoral Committee – reported that the Emmaus Bible study course had gone ahead.

9. Churchwarden’s Items

There were no items 

10. Any other business

· Tetbury Area Churches Together – is planning an Alpha Course. A request was made for financial support from the PCC  (it needs approx £475) After discussion, Canon Wright proposed, Lorna Dallimore seconded, that Tetbury PCC should pay £125 (the cost thus being shared between the Churches)

The Meeting ended with The Grace at 9.40pm


THE NEXT MEETING will be held on Thursday 26th January 2012 at 7.30pm in the Music Room, St Mary's School

